Non-Tenure Track Faculty Committee 

Report to the Faculty Assembly

Friday February 11, 2011
Committee members: Suzanne Cook (LAS/Languages and Cultures), Ceil Malek (LAS/English), Laura Marshall (Education), Trellis Moore, Co-Chair (Beth-El), Mary Bethe Neely (LAS/Chemistry), Sheri Trumpfheller, Co-Chair (Business/Accounting)
Committee Meetings: Last Friday of every month at 1:15 in Dwire 308.
1.  Status of Rights and Responsibilities document:

The Committee has completed the draft of the document and has sent the document to David Moon to finalize and present to the campus. 
3.  Senior Instructor merit:
The Committee has identified two situations relating to Senior Instructors which will be addressed through Promotion and Benefits and other channels as necessary. The first issue is in regards to the standardized promotion amount for Senior Instructors which was set at $3,000 and passed Faculty Assembly unanimously on November 14 2008,       but has not been implemented across campus consistently since passed. The second issue is uncompensated merit among the Senior Instructor ranks and the Committee anticipates working with other campus committees on addressing the issue in the coming weeks.
4.  NTTF Data Collection:

The committee has discovered a need to have statistical data regarding the NTTF on campus and intends to work on gathering this data and publishing to the NTTF website in the coming months. The committee expects to work with Institutional Research as well as the P&B committee on this project. Likely data to be gathered includes salary information, measures of amount of courses/FTE’s covered by various NTTF groups, and possible comparisons between UCCS and peer institutions.

5.  Website:

The Committee is investigating the method for updating and maintaining the NTTF website connected to the main UCCS page.

6.  Boulder NTTF:

The Committee is staying abreast of NTTF developments at Boulder and the other CU campuses. The Boulder NTTF leadership produced two motions last fall (multi-year contracts and a teaching tenure line) which were tabled by CU System Council. UCCS non-tenure track faculty have not weighed in as a group on either of these proposals. The Committee will work to inform the NTTF community on campus of ongoing NTTF issues and proposals, as well as get input from the NTTF across campus on these matters.
